
●​ Brandon has shared this year’s Satisfaction Survey out, with a deadline of 
January 3 for responses. The structure will be the same as last year, where 
individual CSU library staff and faculty will have the opportunity to share their 
personal feelings on Alma and Primo VE as well as the ULMS committees. This 
survey has been an important and useful way to share our perception of how well 
Ex Libris and their systems are working for us as a vendor and product. Primo VE 
will be a particular focus this time around due to our recent implementation. 

○​ COLD should receive a summary survey report in late Jan 
●​ Ex Libris moved to a new SalesForce portal in early November. It was a bumpy 

transition and some functionality was lost - staff visibility into cases opened by 
other CSUs being a big one. Ex Libris has been working to resolve issues 
stemming from the migration. 

●​ Rapido Implementation mode testing at Fullerton, Humboldt, and Los Angeles. 
○​ Began biweekly meetings with Ex Libris Rapido developers. 
○​ Developing CSU specific configuration recommendations and guides.  

●​ Working with Discovery to determine scope and reach of Dedup/FRBR issues 
(actually likely related to UResolver working with existing data to form ViewIt 
portions for records) with the goal of making ExL more aware of our pain in this 
area. The results will likely be communicated first through the Satisfaction 
Survey. 

●​ We will be testing some new “Out of the Box” Analytics reports for consortia on 
overlap analysis. These new reports are currently focusing on electronic 
resources with an eye toward aiding retention/subscription decisions.  

●​ The Resource Management committee is polling staff regarding policy needs 
with cataloging free online/e-resources.  This poll was launched the week of 
November 22 with the CSU Cataloging Contacts. Policy recommendations will be 
made to the Steering Committee in the spring and shared with COLD if accepted. 

●​ With COLD’s approval of the UC/CSU reciprocal agreements, the Resource 
Sharing committee is continuing to move forward with strengthening the 
resource sharing partnership between both systems.  

●​ The Fulfillment committee sent out a Leganto Survey to Access Services listserv 
to gather feedback about which CSUs have Leganto, how they are using it, and 
what campuses are interested in learning about Leganto. We are hoping to get a 
volunteer to demo their version of Leganto for an Fulfillment Open Forum. 

●​ ScholarWorks records have been imported into Primo VE and are now available 
in search results.  



●​ Primo/Primo VE Search Scope Research Findings undertaken by Gabriel Gardner 
(CSULB) and Heather Cribbs (SLO) will be shared with the Discovery community 
at this Friday’s Open Forum (12/10). 


